 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 12TH 2017 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  The Police reported1 crime during the month- burglary residential. 
A resident of Scarsdale Lane attended to draw attention to 2 matters. 

There is a problem with drains connected to the new houses where a pipe seems to have collapsed. The developer has blamed the contractor for the problem and Cllr Procter has been notified but no further action taken. Cllr Hoyland promised to investigate. (Action BH) 
He also brought up the matter of hauliers parking up on the laybys  off the A58. Council agreed to contact the Police about this. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Bosomworth, Sidle, Tatman, Denby, Ward, Flockton and Hoyland.
APOLOGIES. Cllr Frankland and Cllr Rachael Procter.  

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  SEPTEMBER 14th  2017  These were approved. 
PLANNING COMMITTEE – Cllr Tatman announced that he wished to resign chairmanship of this committee in favour of Cllr Denby, who is willing to take over. He will remain a member of the committee. All Cllrs were in agreement and the PC Chairman thanked Cllr Tatman for his many years of service in this capacity. 
MATTERS ARISING  

1.Proposal for Disused Railway Line from Bardsey to Scarcroft Hall Farm to be designated as a Public Bridleway. There was nothing new to report. (Action MB) 
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey The Clerk had seen a copy of an Order for the release of  £10,000 106 money sent  from Parks & Countryside to Business Support for at ‘Green Gym at Bardsey Recreation Ground’. She will now need to send P &C a copy of the bill for the work done by Streetscape. (Action JG) 
3.Bowling Club Registration . Cllr Bosomworth will complete this on his return from holiday in December.( Action MB)  
4.Highways Update : Cllr Hoyland reported:

· A58 – Stonebank, First Avenue – Hedge had been allowed to grow higher than usual and BH had followed up responsibility for keeping it at usual height. Parks & Countryside are not responsible for this hedge and suggested talking to owners of the field.  
· Bingley Ginnel – Application for funding will be considered at next meeting – 29th November (Action BH) 
· Church Lane Flooding – Following a meeting with John Bleakley, Flood Management Team, continuing  concerns have been forwarded to colleagues in Highways. John is awaiting their reply and further discussion before coming back to BH. 
· Cornmill Lane – BH reported footpath opposite 7/9 Cornmill Lane which is in need of attention. 
· Spear Fir and Church Lane (above Bingley Arms to Tithe Barn Lane) – BH is requesting Highways to look at these roads for possible inclusion in 18/19 programme. 
· Woodacre Lane – The Clerk reported that she had received an e mail that day from the resident who had complained about the state of the road. He asked whether Cllrs still agreed with the statement in the September Minutes that “The Council believes that the road has now been swept and there is no longer a problem”.  Cllrs felt that, though improved,  the road was still unsatisfactory. BH will ask for it to be swept again and the gullies cleared.  (Action BH)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   .                                                                                                      

5.Village Archives and request for permission to use some old school photos on school website  .Deepblue  have completed the scanning/ uploading of the Village Archives to the web site. This initiative is now complete. The pack of school photos to be handed to BH for return to Brian Horner,( with a note of thanks).                                                                  Kieran Osborne, who is designing a new sample website for Bardsey School, asked Cllr Frankland for Council’s permission to reproduce some historical images from those in the Archive section of the Bardsey website. Cllrs considered that Mr Osborne should consult Mr Horner directly..(Action IF) 
6.Situation over Allotments in Bardsey. Cllr Hoyland reported that she has made many futile attempts to get some feedback on this, and has left a message for Lynne Rogers, who is mainly responsible for allotments to get in touch. (Action BH)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 7. Village Pond . – Cllr Bosomworth asked Mark Hullah whether he could find time in October when they can clear half the pond. Mark, however, replied that he is already fully booked up to the end of the month. They will need to find a date in December when Cllr Bosomworth returns from holiday. (Action MB)  
8. Village Benches The Clerk reported that the local handyman from East Keswick is willing to re-varnish benches requiring attention. She will ask him for a quotation. (Action JG) 
9. Castle Hill Footpath and Steps  The Clerk has asked Mark Hullah to clear this path once again and has asked Bob Buckenham whether the Leeds Voluntary Rangers would repair the steps.. Bob Buckenham has promised to check the condition of the path and steps to see whether the Rangers could do the work required. 
10. Planting of Purple Crocus Bulbs. Cllr Flockton reported that she will be receiving a further 5000 bulbs, and planting will take place on October 17th. The Rotary Club members will assist .She has liaised with Bardsey Primary School and intends to give them 1000 bulbs to plant themselves within the school grounds.
11. Cornmill Ginnel - Cllr Tatman had circulated his ideas for improvements and Cllr Frankland had added some further suggestions. These have been sent to Bob Buckenham and Richard Lapish.
Cllr Frankland has had 3 sets of keys cut for each of the 2 posts. One set has been deposited with Mr and Mrs Bowden (Cornmill Close). Cllr Frankland will retain his set. It is suggested that a further set is kept safe in the Archive box in VH , with the final set sent to LCC Highways/ Cleansing. 
12. Gate to Blacksmith’s Field at Keswick Lane end of path.- Cllr Bosomworth reported that the new spring he had fixed has now broken. Cllr Hoyland offered to consult Bob Buckenham about an alternative closing  device.   (Action BH)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Mark Hullah has carried out the repair work to the fencing. Cllr Ward is still awaiting further quotations for the path and is considering having the work carried out in stages. (Action MW)  
2. Neighbourhood Plan. The Referendum has taken place today. Householders, including those ex Bardsey residents now living in Scarcroft, had been circulated in advance with reminder details of the most important points in the NP, and had been urged to cast their votes in its favour. The Chairman wished to record thanks to Cllrs Sidle and Ward for their last minute work on completing and distributing the Plan to residents, including the former Bardsey residents now living in Scarcroft. 
3. Playground –Cllr Sidle reported that Streetscape have carried out the work requested. He said that a number of issues identified in the playground seminar he and Cllr Bosomworth had attended, required discussion with the Council. The disadvantage of wet pour surfacing had been mentioned. Playground design should be modern and apparatus challenging. Some equipment might require upgrading and Councils should consider achieving a balance between safe and challenging. Children’s preferences included Zip Wire. The presenter is willing to come out and talk to Councils for a fee of £300. Bardsey Cllrs wondered whether to offer to host such an event and invite the local councils in the area to attend and share the cost. It was agreed to contact East Keswick, Collingham, and Scarcroft. (Action JG)                                                                                                                          A resident had rung the Clerk to report unpleasant graffiti on the slide which she had tried but failed to remove. (Action CS) 
4. Web Site .Cllr Frankland is still experiencing a few problems with new postings and will bring this to Deepdale’s attention . 
5. Sports Club.   Nothing to report.                                                                                                                                      6. Actions taken by District Cllrs  Cllr Procter had found herself unable to attend the present meeting, as previously planned,  but offered to attend the next and to advise on the scheme for improvements to the ginnel. Cllr Ryan Stephenson had offered to find out why the Bramham Application has still not gone before the Planning Panel.    
PLANNING .                                                                                                                             1.New Applications.:- None.  .
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/04651 – 22 Cornmill Lane – Conversion of Garage to Habitable Room, Exts & Car Parking Space. 
(b) 17/04549 – The Orchards, - Ext. 
3. Further correspondence re Bramham Application for 140 Houses on Wetherby Road. The letter in support of the latest research and submission to LCC by BAG, drafted by Cllr Denby, has been sent to LCC. 
A further letter, drafted by Cllr Denby, was sent by the Chairman to Adam Ward, Head of Planning, objecting to comments made by Phil Ward , Conservation Team Leader, Landscape, who claimed that the harm to the GB was insubstantial, and was outweighed by the benefits to the public in regard to improvements at Bramham Park. BPC contradicted this, reminding him of the number of objectors to the application and pointing out that access to Bramham Park for the public is very limited. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            4. Copy of Letter sent from PCC to Loroc  Architects , Leeds, re wording of Concept Plan for “Land off A58, Bardsey, Leeds (Land Parcel 2) ” .The PCC object to some of this parcel of land being referred to as an ‘extension to the cemetery’ and do not require an extension.  
5. Activity at Swallows Barn, Wike Lane Cllr Denby had observed work underway on this site where a hedge was being removed adjacent to the plot of land on which planning permission for building has recently been refused. He has written to Carlton McKenzie, Compliance,at LCC, including photos, informing them of the activity .The Chairman told Cllrs that, according to Derek Hills, the owners are simply replacing the hedge with a wall.
FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Biffa Waste Disposal -                                                 54.17                             
(b) J. Gallant – Salary & Expenses                              2,027.45
(c) GGS Grasshoppers – Work on Park Field                780.91
(d) Streetscape -Playground Repairs                             780.00   
(e) H.M. Customs & Revenue – PAYE                             41.00  
(f) GGS – General  Maintenance                                 1,812.50 
(g) Write Design & Print Ltd – NP Printing                      973.80 
(h) Cllr Frankland – Reimbursement – Keys                    24.00   
It was agreed to pay the bills listed above.  
2. Annual Audit – Cllr Frankland has posted the appropriate info on the website.     

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 

1.Quotation from Deepblue Digital for restoration of Sign outside Vicarage Cllr Frankalnd had received this quotation and advised accepting it. He said that Norman Overfield has been in discussion with Jason Cooke for some time concerning it. Council agreed to accept the quotation.  
2. Query from Bardsey Bowling Club re possibility of obtaining a grant for a new machinery shed, quoted at £1,400.  Andrew Dodsworth sought advice on the likeliest source of grant funding. Cllrs advised approaching the Emmerdale Stakeholder Fund Committee and the Ward Cllrs for a grant from the Well Being Fund. 
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1.Litter Bin at corner of Tithe Barn Lane As there is no bin where dog deposits can be left in this area, it was agreed to ask Cleansing whether a bin could be provided in this location. 
2. Telephone Box on Church Lane – Cllr Flockton reported that members of the WI are interested in taking over the telephone kiosk and re-fitting it as East Keswick has done, to make it suitable for a library. She understands that the current owner is willing to donate the kiosk to the PC/Village(?) free of charge. The idea is to set up a committee to look into the idea and they consider a Parish Cllr should be on the committee. Cllr Flockton said that she is willing to go on the committee. Cllrs saw no objection in principle  to the WI looking into the idea.

3. SID Electronic Device – This is to be discussed further at the November meeting. 

Signed:
Date: 

BPC Oct.. 17 Mins.
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